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Dear Parents/Caregivers and Staff, 
Recently, we tested our school’s air for radon gas. On date, we placed radon detectors in our school. After a few days, we sent them to a lab to find out what the radon levels are in our school. 
Radon was found at or above the action level in some rooms of our school. The results and next steps are listed later in this letter.
What is radon? 
Radon is a radioactive gas that has no color, smell or taste. It is naturally occurring in rocks, soil and water. Everyone is exposed to some radon in indoor and outdoor air. 
Does radon cause health problems?
Radon is the leading cause of lung cancer among people who don’t smoke. Radon decays into radioactive particles that can damage your lungs. Breathing in radon increases your risk of getting lung cancer over the course of your lifetime. Your risk of getting lung cancer from radon depends on the level of radon in the air you breathe, how long you are exposed to radon, and whether you smoke.  
How much radon causes health problems?
The action level for radon is 4.0 picoCuries per liter (pCi/L). This means that if radon levels are found at or above 4.0 (pCi/L), the Health Department and Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) recommend taking action to lower the levels. However, radon levels below 4.0 pCi/L still pose some risk, and so the Health Department and EPA encourage taking action to lower radon levels below 2.0 pCi/L. 
What are the radon levels in our school?
Radon levels at or above 4.0 pCi/L were found in these room(s):
	Room
	Radon Level (pCi/L)

	47
	11.5

	48
	9.8




What are the next steps?
We are committed to taking action to reduce radon exposure and maintain a healthy school environment. Next, we will do follow-up testing to confirm these results. Then, we will develop a plan to reduce the levels of radon in our school. 
How can I test my home for radon?
If you are interested in testing your own home for radon, you can request a free long-term test kit from the Health Department’s Radon Program by calling 1-800-439-8550 or emailing radon@vermont.gov. 
For more information about radon, visit www.healthvermont.gov/radon.
If you have questions or concerns about the testing or radon levels in our school, please contact SCHOOL CONTACT at CONTACT METHOD.

Sincerely, 

